
The September meeting of GSCC was held on September 9, 2018 at Damon’s Grill in Myrtle 
Beach, SC at 4:00 PM. 

President George Washnak welcomed all.  Thirty members were in attendance with two visitors. 

President’s Report: George Washnak reported that Jason’s House is over for 2018.  Sixty 
families participated.  George thanked all the members who donated their time and drove for 
Jason’s House this year.  George Washnak read the thank you note that Mrs. Shipley sent to 
thank the club for the donation the club made to the hospice where Bill stayed.   

VP Report:  Harold Dobbins thanked all the members for showing up and welcomed the visitors 
and invited them to join the club. 

Treasurer’s Report:  George read the Treasurer’s Report since Dee Lopes was absent.   

Secretary Report:   Cindy Baine stated that the August minutes were posted on the website by 
Pat Hicks.  

Membership Report:  The Membership Chair, Mickey Sharp, reported that there are 62 
members at the present time and two honorary members.     

Activity Report:  Debbie Washnak stated that a trip to New York City is being planned for 
sometime in February or March of 2019.  She said that the trip to Asheville is being firmed up 
and that any member who wants to participate will need to get their money to Pat by Monday the 
tenth of September.  Debbie reminded members who are going on the Georgia trip to bring their 
walkie talkies.   

Old Business:   

October Car Show:  Larry Baine reminded the membership that all members should plan on 
coming to the Jud Kuhn show and volunteer to help with the show.  He went on to say that we 
are nearly twenty door prizes short and he implored the members to get on the board to get some 
door prizes.  He said that Donna Dobbins has already filled the goody bags and that she and 
Harold are out trying to get donations for the club. Larry stated that he and Harold have picked 
up all the trophies and that they look good.      

George reminded the membership that the Sam Snead cruise-in that had been rained out in July 
has been re-scheduled for September 29th from 11:00 AM to 2:00 PM and that the members are 
needed as volunteers. 

New Business:   

Cars & Coffee: The next Cars & Coffee will be on October 7th. 

Upcoming Cruise-Ins:  George said that there is a list of cruise-ins on the website.  The Italian 
Festival will be at Market Common on October 6, 2018 and that we will be meeting at the 



Walmart to drive in together.  He also stated that Cindy Baine’s Mustang Club has their annual 
Stampede on the same day and that even though the show is for Ford’s only, it would be nice if 
the club showed their support for that club by stopping by and walking in to take a look at the 
Mustang and other Fords after the Italian Festival.   

Future Meeting Locations:  The next meeting will be on October 14, 2018 at T-Bones on 
Seaboard Street and Bypass 17.   

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:30 PM. 

Cindy Baine, Secretary 


